  VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW COUNCIL MEETING
MAY 15th, 2017
	The Mayor called the Council meeting to order and led Council in the Pledge of Allegiance.  The roll call was read and all members answered the roll.  
	The minutes of the last meeting were approved as written.   A motion was made by Eric Barhorst to pay the bills and seconded by Dennis Harford.  All voted yes and the motion passed.
	The Fire Chief was not present due to a conflict with the meeting time being changed but he left word with the Fiscal Officer they are working diligently to get old department stuff cleaned out.
	Connor Kinsey, Solicitor, reported that the Ohio Department of Liquor Control signed for our letter and resolution on May 1, 2017 and we are awaiting word on a hearing date.
	Angel from Logan County Solid Waste was present to present a check to the Village for its return of $7.50 per ton of recycled materials for FY 2016.  We had an annual tonnage of 135 tons which netted a check to the Village for $1,012.50.
	Jason Gentis was present to discuss the Village’s income tax credit of 1%. He had some questions and after a discussion, he understood.	
	Chet Tavenner was present.  He is the new owner of the old lumber yard and asked Council if he could get some stone put in the back entrance.  The alley is all torn up and he stated it needed stone or paving.  Pat said he would take care of it.  Chet also wanted to discuss a water issue which is being caused from the ditch which is a county problem.  Discussion was had on the watershed problems in the Village.
Village Administrator Pat Parish announced he had applied for a CDBG grant for work on Park Street. If the grant is awarded, our portion would be $5000.00.
	Under Old Business, the By Laws for the Indian Lake EMS were discussed again.  Dennis Harford reported that the Board still had not voted on it at the last meeting.
	Eric Barhorst inquired about the status of the re-zoning request for the property on Duff Road.  Discussion was held and the Mayor said it will be brought up for a vote at the next council meeting.
	Dennis Harford asked if it was possible to get recyclable bins at the Park.  Discussion was had and Pat said he was not sorting thru the trash to pull out the recyclable materials.  He said if we put the bins out, people will throw trash in them along with the recyclables.   Dennis also asked about the catch basin on Byers and Pat said he would take care of it.
	Pat reminded everyone that the Village wide clean-up will be held on May 20th, 2017.   
	The Fiscal Officer then informed Council of the following items:
1.)  The Village did obtain a judgment against Lou Ross in Small Claims Court in the amount of $812.35 plus interest and costs.
2.) There has been one zoning permit issued to Shoffner 2017-09.
3.) The OML House passed the Governor’s budget bill and now it proceeds to the Senate.
4.) OMCA is hosting a seminar put on by the Ohio Association of Parliamentarians. If anyone is interested in attending, see the Fiscal Officer.
5.) The records retention project is in full swing.  She has emptied out the entire closet and is cataloging everything the Village has and then will be able to make a list of records that can be destroyed according to the records retention schedule.
6.) [bookmark: _GoBack]The Stokes Township Trustees lighting contract has been prepared with the two changes incorporated in the contract.  It will go from a 3 year contract to a 5 year contract and the price went up slightly per light.  A motion was made by Dennis Harford to approve the new contract and John Hayman seconded the motion.  All voted yes and the motion passed.  The Fiscal Officer will get the contract to Stokes Township so they may approve same.
7.) She asked Council if they wanted to amend the zoning fee ordinance that was passed back in 2000 since we do not have an outside Zoning officer. Discussion was had and the Solicitor recommended we update the Ordinance to show all fees will be retained by the Village.
	Jacqueline Shoffner stated the downtown sign has arrived and has been delivered to the Village office. 
	The Mayor then read Resolution 2017-08 allowing our income tax residents to pay their tax by credit card and to allow the income tax administrator to charge 3% of the payment due or $5.00, whichever is greater.  Dennis Harford made a motion to pass the Resolution followed by a second by John Hayman.  All members voted yes and the motion passed.
	 A motion was made to adjourn by John Hayman and seconded by Dennis Harford.   All voted yes and the meeting adjourned.
	The next meeting will be June 5th, 2017 at 4:00 p.m. in Council Chambers. 
  					Respectfully submitted,
																			__________________________							Rebecca Larrabee, Fiscal Officer 


___________________________
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall
